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DUKE OF EDINBURGH AWARDS 
Congratulations to 42 Bronze, 7 Silver and 3 Gold Duke of Edinburgh award 
winners. Students have been busy participating in a variety of activities including 
volunteering in their local community, gaining new skills in a variety of fields 
from languages to science, and participating in sporting activities... read more. 
 

CALENDAR: Berlin Trip Parent Information Evening, Y9G Geography Trip, U19A 
National Schools Lacrosse Championships, Y10 Practice Exams,Y13 Reports 
issued, Y9 Oliver! Theatre Trip, Y13 English Literature Trip - A Winter’s Tale 
and Y8 Parents’ Curriculum Information Meeting. 
 

 
 

CAREERS OPPORTUNITIES: NCW Virtual Careers Fair  
  
SESTRIERE SKI TRIP 2025!: This year’s school ski trip to Sestriere 

was an unforgettable experience for 
51 students, with over half of them 
being beginners. 

OUR OXBRIDGE SEVEN: 
 

We’re delighted to announce that 
seven of our current Year 13 students 
have secured offers to study at either 
Cambridge or Oxford University. 

 

  

CURNOCK AND 
PATTERSON HOUSE 
EVENING: 
 

Our annual Curnock-Patterson House 
Evening was back for its annual 
shindig before half term, and with 
over 30 acts performing, it really was 
a night to remember. 

  
BRITISH SCIENCE WEEK 
BACK WITH A BANG!:  
 

British Science Week is a ten-day 
celebration of science, technology, 
engineering and maths that takes 
place from 7-16 March 2025. 

 

  
BRILLIANT CLUB 
GRADUATES: 
 

During the Autumn Term, students 
from Years 8 and 9 took part in the 
scholarship programme that was run 
by The Brilliant Club. 

  
‘THE 39 STEPS’ THEATRE 
TRIP: 
 

On the 25 February, we went to 
Salisbury to watch the chaotic 
comedy ‘The 39 Steps’ which follows 
the dramatic escape attempt of 
Richard Hannay. 

 

 
NATIONAL CAREERS WEEK: 
 

This week is National Careers Week, 
focussing on careers guidance and 
resources in education across the UK.  
 

WORLD BOOK DAY: 
  
 

World Book Day is tomorrow. The celebration encourages students and 
families to find the fun and enjoyment in reading. 
 

10K FOR HOUSE 
CHARITIES: 
 

St Bart’s Team run Newbury 10K for House Charities – Donate today!  

MAKING A DIFFERENCE: 
 

In a recent assembly for our Sixth Form students, we explored the power 
of community in creating real environmental change. 
 

YEAR 9 VACCINATION 
DATE CHANGE REMINDER: 
 

A reminder that, as per recent letters home, the Year 9 Vaccinations 
(Meningitis ACWY and Tetanus, Diphtheria and Polio Booster) have 
required a date change to Tuesday 1 April (from Friday 28 February). 
 

RHODIUM READING 
CHALLENGE CHAMPIONS: 
 

Two more St Bart’s students will be 
added to the honour roll of those to 
complete the St Bart’s Rhodium 
Reading Challenge. 

 

PE: 
 

Year 8 Football 
Year 7 Netball 
Year 11 Netball 
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DUKE OF EDINBURGH AWARDS 
Congratulations to 42 Bronze, 7 Silver and 3 Gold Duke of 
Edinburgh award winners. Students have been busy 
participating in a variety of activities including volunteering in 
their local community, gaining new skills in a variety of fields 
from languages to science, and participating in sporting 
activities. The DofE participants also completed a self-sufficient 
expedition, which involved them carrying all their food, tents, 
stoves and personal equipment for the two or three-day 
expedition and navigating themselves to check points and their 
campsite. They should all be very proud of their accomplishments. 

If a student was not in school on the DofE 
presentation day, they can now collect their Bronze or 
Silver certificate and badge from Reception.  The Gold 
DofE students have the honour of collecting their 
certificate and badge at a presentation in Buckingham 
Palace. 

Congratulations to all the students who have completed their awards…

Bronze 
Toby Adams 
Soorya Anbumurasoli 
Zoe Bevan 
Christopher 
Broadfoot 
Thomas Breslin 
Alexandra Cattanach 
Lucy Clinch 
Heyden Cohen 
Phoebe Conway 
Joshua Davis 
Florence Dent 
William Evans 
Jamie Fry 

Freddie Fuller 
William Heywood 
Georgia Hillyer 
Lizzy Huggett-Murray 
Johan Jayakumar 
Harshit Kumar Raina 
Ciara Langrell 
Zara Leadbetter 
Harry Lethaby 
Isaac Mabbatt 
Isabel Manton 
Mia Martin-Flaven 
James Pennock 
Irina-Maria Pop 
Thomas Primrose 

Ffion Pritchard 
Annabelle Prowse 
Shawn Ramos 
Ben Ransom 
Nikolina Ratic 
Harvey Robinson 
Avaneesh Karthik 
Sasikumar 
Dexter Sewell 
Miraya Srivastava 
Ranvir Tomar 
Alexandra Tucker 
Daniel Woodridge 
Lucas Wrzesinski 

Silver 
Mawgan Bird 
Beatrix Busby 
Holly Conway 
Meenakshi 
Ganugapati 
Joshua Hyde 
Eleanor Peake 
Swathi Sivabalan 

Gold  
Alice Wilson 
Lucy Wilson 
Madelyn Macgregor 



If you are in Year 9 and would like to participate in your Bronze DofE Award, it is not too late. The DofE Bronze 
enrolment process is still open for another two weeks.  To enrol please complete this Google form and make 
the payment on ParentPay. 

If you are in Year 10 and would like to complete the Silver DofE award, please pay the new enrolment fee on 
ParentPay and Silver will automatically be added to your DofE Account. If you are in Year 11 and above and 
would like to take the ultimate challenge of Gold, please email Mrs Lay on llay@stbarts.co.uk 

Calendar 
Music Trip - Back to the Future Wednesday 5 March 4.15-11.30pm 

Y9H Geography Trip Thursday 6 March Kew Gardens, 8.50am-4.00pm 

Berlin Trip Parent Information Evening Thursday 6 March Hall, 6.00-7.30pm 

Y9G Geography Trip Friday 7 March Kew Gardens, 8.50am-4.00pm 

U19A National Schools Lacrosse Championships Saturday 8 March 

Y10 Practice Exams Monday 10, Wednesday 
12 & Thursday 13 March. 

Y13 Reports issued Tuesday 11 March 

Y9 Oliver! Theatre Trip Tuesday 11 March London , 4.15-11.30pm 

Y13 English Literature Trip - A Winter’s 
Tale 

Tuesday 11 March 

Y8 Parents’ Curriculum Information Meeting Wednesday 12 March 6.30pm, Remote, 

View all school events in our online calendar. Click here to go straight there 

https://forms.gle/3iSvQQ2R8264e4U39
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login
mailto:llay@stbarts.co.uk
https://www.stbarts.co.uk/calendar/


CAREERS OPPORTUNITIES 

SPOTLIGHT: NCW Virtual Careers Fair 

This week is National Careers Week. You can learn more about how St Bart’s is celebrating on page 9. You 
can also explore the NCW Virtual Careers Fair to learn more about Natwest Careers, WorldSkills UK, career 
options in science, manufacturing and technology, NHS Health Careers, Comic Relief and Amazon and the 
College Of Veterinary Surgeons. 

St Bart’s Careers Education Programme is delivered through PSHE lessons, assemblies and a portfolio of careers 
events. More information on the programme can be found on our website. You will also find Careers Guidance 
and Further Resources on our website in addition to information about how parents, carers and local 
businesses can get involved in our careers events. 

SESTRIERE SKI TRIP 2025! 
This year’s school ski trip to Sestriere was an 
unforgettable experience for 51 students, with 
over half of them being beginners who had 
barely, if ever, skied before. Despite this, every 
single student made remarkable progress, 
mastering the slopes and successfully 
navigating the chair lifts to explore the 
stunning ‘Milky Way’ pistes. It was incredible 
to see how much they achieved in just a few 
days. 

The trip wasn’t just about skiing – students 
enjoyed delicious real Italian pizza, went ice 
skating under the stars, and warmed up with a 
fun-filled hot chocolate and crepe night. The 
excitement peaked when the group had the opportunity to watch the Sestriere Ski World Cup, a thrilling 
spectacle that added an extra layer of adrenaline to the trip. 

A group of students summed up the experience perfectly, saying, "It was an 
amazing trip. We would definitely recommend it to other students." On the 
final day, we celebrated the students’ achievements with a fun awards 
evening, highlighting their growth and efforts throughout the week. The 
students also got creative with fancy dress costumes, bringing an extra element 
of fun to the trip. 

The entire group had a blast, and we can’t wait to run another trip. Huge 
thanks to all the staff, students, and everyone involved for making this 
adventure so memorable! 

https://ncw2025.co.uk/
https://www.stbarts.co.uk/subject/careers-programme/
https://www.stbarts.co.uk/subject/careers-guidance/
https://www.stbarts.co.uk/subject/further-careers-resources/
https://www.stbarts.co.uk/subject/careers-events-community-involvement/


OUR OXBRIDGE SEVEN 
We’re delighted to announce that seven of our current Year 13 
students have secured offers to study at either Cambridge or 
Oxford University. 

From Cambridge, Charlotte Robertson has been offered a place 
to study Music and Eleanor Prescott has been offered a place 
on an Archaeology course. Eva Clift is set to study Classics at 
Oxford, Imogen Ciochon – Experimental Psychology, Charlotte 
Lethaby – Law, Eve MacLeod - English Language and Literature 
and Astrid Wilson-Gignoux has been offered a place to study 
English and Beginner’s Italian. All these students succeeded in 
the rigorous and highly competitive entry process of tests and 
interviews for their College or University of choice. 

Mr Owen, Co-Head of Sixth Form, says, “It’s been an absolute 
pleasure to work alongside a cohort of talented, hardworking 
and dedicated students of whom we are incredibly proud. Each of these applicants demonstrated exceptional 
determination with their application and preparation for interview, resulting in their well-deserved success. 
Whilst the Sixth Form team offer specialised support, which utilises the guidance of teachers and external 
specialists, these offers are mostly down to students’ hard work and attitude. We look forward to hearing 
about their future successes.” 

The majority of Year 13 students at St Bart’s have been applying to universities and higher education courses 
through the UCAS system, with over 250 applications made by students to date. The Sixth Form enrichment 
programme is designed to support all students in their post-18 choices. Alongside assemblies and workshops by 
university outreach staff, those applying for competitive apprenticeships receive tailored advice and support on 
research and applications. In recent years, there have been a number of students successfully securing offers 
on apprenticeships with companies including Airbus, AWE, KPMG, Newbury Building Society and Vodafone. As 
reported recently in BartholoNews, Seb Chapman is one such current Year 13 about to embark on a Level 7 
degree apprenticeship programme with KPMG in September. 

CURNOCK AND PATTERSON HOUSE EVENING 
It’s time to play the music, it’s time to light the lights…!  Our annual 
Curnock-Patterson House Evening was back for its annual shindig before 
half term, and with over 30 acts performing, it really was a night to 
remember.  With talent in abundance, our audience enjoyed a variety of 
acts, including singers, dancers (tap, Irish and street), comedy, music, and, 
of course, the annual ridiculousness that is the Staff Sketch (Gladiators this 
year, and yes, we had foam fingers!).  Much fun was had on the night and 
over £1000 was raised on the night for both House charities, Newbury 
Cancer Care and Guide Dogs!  We’d really like to thank all students who performed or helped out on the night 
(shout out to Mr Weller and the amazing Tech Crew!), the staff and the PA who gave up their time to help, and 
of course, all you lovely people who came along and supported this event.  We could not do it without you – 
THANK YOU!  Until next year! PS we have unclaimed raffle prizes in House Office, so bring your tickets along 
and see if you’ve won! 

https://www.stbarts.co.uk/bartholonews-12-february-2025/


The Parents’ Association were delighted to provide a bar. Thanks to everyone who volunteered and supported 
the event. We look forward to seeing lots of parents at the up and coming PA Quiz and Chips evening on the 21 
March. Click here to buy tickets. 

   
 

 

 

BRITISH SCIENCE WEEK BACK WITH A BANG!  
British Science Week is a ten-day celebration of science, technology, 
engineering and maths that takes place from 7-16 March 2025. This year the 
theme of the week is ‘adapt and change’, and St Bart’s are joining schools 
around the country to raise awareness, spark enthusiasm and celebrate 
science. 
 
St Bart’s Science faculty have been busy organising activities for the students 
over the course of the coming weeks. On Monday, Year 7 enjoyed the 
traditional Whizz Bang assembly with Head of Science, Dr Alonzi. There were 
explosions, jelly beans, hair-raising experiments and much more! See our 
website for the videos. All students are welcome to another chance to see a 
thrilling Whizz Bang show during Activity Time on Friday 14 March. 
 

As British Science Week coincides 
with National Careers Week, Year 7 are also looking at science 
careers in their lessons. Mrs Woodgate will be holding a 
fascinating Full Pheasant Dissection, with an open invitation to all 
students, and Dr Costambeys will be running a ‘design a lab coat’ 
competition and challenging our Year 7, 8 and 9 to get creative. 
Students can collect a template from their tutors and there are 
prizes to be won. Dr Costambeys will also be choosing the best to 
be entered for the national competition.  
 
Next week sees the return of the House Science competition on 

Wednesday 12 March, when student teams from each House will battle to solve a series of practical science 
tasks and solve some tricky scientific puzzles. Last year, Patterson won the battle to design, build and trial a 
device to accurately measure 1 minute. We look forward to reporting on the 2025 tasks and winners in an 
upcoming BartholoNews. 

 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/stbartspa/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=93641
https://www.stbarts.co.uk/british-science-week-2025/
https://www.stbarts.co.uk/british-science-week-2025/


BRILLIANT CLUB GRADUATES 
During the Autumn Term, students from Years 8 and 9 took 
part in the scholarship programme that was run by The Brilliant 
Club. Students learned about different topics in a series of 
university style tutorials led by a PhD tutor in their specialist 
field. 

Here’s what Tejas Heejebu (9C2) said, “At the start of the year 
we were introduced to our PhD tutor who told us more 
specifically about the course we would be studying, which was 
‘Protecting genetic information and confidentiality: The 
challenges ahead’. We had 5 tutorials, which were each about 
different topics that could have been the main points of the 
essay we were going to write at the end of the programme. 
Tutorial one was about ‘Medical privacy’, the second was about ‘Freedom of the press’, the third about 
‘Informed consent’ and the fourth about ‘Genetic information and confidentiality’. Our fifth one was preparation 
for the essay we were going to write over the Christmas holidays. We picked one of the topics and used it for an 

ethical dilemma argument. I did mine on ‘Freedom of the press’. 
After the Christmas holidays we got our results back in university 
grades and went on a trip to Christchurch College in Oxford 
University. Overall, it was an amazing experience." 

The photos are from the graduation day in the week before half 
term where students went to celebrate their hard work and 
dedication throughout the programme. They all did incredibly well 
and every student achieved either a 2:1 or a 1st, which is 
outstanding. A huge well done to everyone! 

Mr Hill 

‘THE 39 STEPS’ THEATRE TRIP 
On the 25 February, we went to Salisbury to watch the chaotic 
comedy ‘The 39 Steps’ which follows the dramatic escape attempt of 
Richard Hannay after he is accused of murder as he desperately 
attempts to discover what the 39 steps are.  

The play consisted of four actors multi-rolling as all the people he 
meets along the way. I really enjoyed the use of sets. They used 
them very effectively to catch the audience off guard with comedic 
effects such as using puppets to represent the characters. All the 
actors played their roles incredibly well and there was a lot of 
interaction with the audience, which really allowed us to feel 
immersed within this story and journey of the characters. It was 
really nice having the chance to attend an event like this with school and laugh with classmates and enjoy a 
great night out at the theatre. 

Mikey Cloete (13D3) 

Photo by Alastair Muir 

http://www.thebrilliantclub.org/
http://www.thebrilliantclub.org/


NATIONAL CAREERS WEEK 
This week is National Careers Week, focussing on careers guidance and 
resources in education across the UK in order to support young people to 
develop awareness and excitement about possible pathways.  

During this week, we also wanted to share with you the recent experiences 
of our Year 13 Business BTEC students who have recently all spent a week 
on work experience.  Preparation for, and completion of, the week 
placement supports one of the Business BTEC assessed units. Students are 
also required to review their placement, evaluating the ways in which work 
experience supports future career aspirations. 

The placements are organised by the West Berkshire Education and Business Partnership, who conduct 
interviews with the students to identify their career interests before identifying a suitable placement. Our Year 
13  were supported by some brilliant local organisations including Arlington Arts, Berkshire Renewable Energy, 
Charter Travel, Group 1 Ford Automotive, Honesty Group, Jones Robinson, Kerridge Commercial Systems, 
Natwest Bank, Reading, Spurcroft Primary School and Wokingham Waterside. Thank you to everyone who has 
supported these important placements.  

This is just some of the great feedback from our Year 13s: 

“I thoroughly enjoyed my work experience at Group 1 Ford in Newbury. During my time there, I made several 
account reviews appointments, which allowed me to learn the ins and outs of the business. Additionally, I 
enjoyed the social interactions and built relationships within the team. Their appreciation for my efforts led to 
an exciting offer for a role as a trainee and then a sales executive once I leave school!  I had a very positive 
experience at the dealership and it helped confirm that is what I want to do once I have left Sixth Form.” - Josh 

“I went to Spurcroft Primary School for the week for my work experience, which I really enjoyed. I spent the 
week with a mixed Year 3/4 class called Beech class. I observed the teacher and helped children to plan stories, 
understand fractions, learn about the digestive system and make models in art. I also listened to them read. On 
top of helping out in the classroom, I also supported preparation of lessons, made a display and put up children's 
work. My favourite thing that I did during the placement was working with children to understand each lesson. I 
found this very rewarding especially when children started to understand things which they had previously 
found difficult and were proud of. Overall, I really enjoyed my time at Spurcroft and this has helped me to 
understand what I would like to do in the future.” - Ellie 

“I felt very welcome at the Honesty Bakers and Makers. I was working in both the bakery and kitchen to allow 
me to experience both sides of the production. I found it interesting being on the other side of the business and 
seeing what the customers do not, and how the food is then taken to the different coffee shops and sold. I took 
on many tasks during my work experience including making many different types of sandwiches, 8kg of 
coleslaw, soups and sausage rolls all in the space of two days. In addition, in the bakery, making a range of 
cakes and treats, one of the tasks is to crack 200 eggs and make different types of icing. The workers made me 
feel like part of the team and valued during my week.” - Mollie 

“I went to Jones Robinson in Newbury, which is their lead office in the UK. I got the chance to see how the work 
of each department, from admin to marketing and sales, work together to produce a seamless experience for 
clients, which I found particularly fascinating. I also enjoyed speaking to colleagues about their career, which 
helps shape ideas of mine. Overall, it was a beneficial and good experience”. - Freddie 



“I enjoyed talking to the teams of people at Kerridge Commercial System. I was able to help fix bugs in the code 
and complete testing which is something I am very interested In. Overall I thought it was an amazing 
experience.” - Ashton 

The events we will be running for students to celebrate National Careers Week include: 

• Look out for posters on classroom doors – you might be surprised by the former careers of some of your
teachers!

• A careers quiz. The link to the quiz will be in the student briefing. There will be a prize.
• A display of information posters and resources in the school Library for students to explore.
• The Careers Adviser, Charlotte, will also be in the Library on Thursday lunchtime for a drop-in session for

any year group.

On 19 March, another Destinations Fair is also coming to St Bart’s. This time for our Year 12s,  which will be 
happening on 19 March for all Year 12 students. Organisations confirmed as attending include AWE, Barratt 
Homes, Basingstoke College of Technology, Gardner Leader, Jones Robinson, Kerridge Commercial Systems, 
NHS Radiography, Oxford Brookes University, Portsmouth University, Reading College, Royal Holloway, 
University Centre Newbury, University Centre Sparsholt, University of Reading, University of Winchester and 
Vodafone. If you work for, or know of, a post 18 provider who would be interested in attending, please 
contact dseward@stbarts.co.uk 

WORLD BOOK DAY 
World Book Day is tomorrow (Thursday 6 March). The celebration 
encourages students and families to find the fun and enjoyment in 
reading, because reading for pleasure changes lives.   

At St Bart’s our World Book Day “theme” is Book Recommendations. 
All week we have been encouraging staff and students to submit 
their book recommendations, in order to both share their love of 
reading and be entered into a raffle to win a gift token! Staff will also 
be displaying the books they are currently reading in their classroom 
and we are sure this will open up some good book discussions. 
During the week we will be handing out World Book Day tokens to 
our Year 7, 8 and 9 students. These can be exchanged for a free book 
at a large number of participating retailers and we of course 
encourage students to make use of these.  

Students have also been on the lookout for our ‘Perfect Pairings’. Selected staff have been wearing badges with 
the name of a book character and students need to find the matching pair – whether this is a romantic pairing, 
a pair of friends, a professional duo, or a character and their nemesis! Those students who match the most and 
can correctly link to the book title are also in line for a prize. The final completion on offer is our annual 
bookmark competition. Students can grab a template from the library and submit their design. The best will be 
printed for students to take home from the Library and for use in our Tutor time reads. 

Finally, this is a great moment to mention that we recently wrote to Year 7 and 8 parents about a visit from Ele 
Fountain, the author of a number of books for children, including ‘Boy 87’ and ‘Melt’. We are delighted that Ele 

mailto:dseward@stbarts.co.uk
https://www.worldbookday.com/books-and-tokens/books/participating-retailers/
https://elefountainpen.com/
https://elefountainpen.com/


will be coming to school on Thursday 20 March to speak to all Year 7 and 8 students, as well as to sign copies of 
‘Boy 87’ in the Library during afternoon tutor time. 

Happy World Book Day everyone and keep reading! 

10K FOR HOUSE CHARITIES 
The Newbury 10K will take place on Monday 26 May. Last year a 
group of staff ran and raised over £2000 for the House charities – 
Newbury Cancer Care, Swings & Smiles, Mencap and Guide Dogs. 

Members of the school community (staff and students) can donate 
on their personal Parent Pay account, but if you would like to share 
with someone who doesn’t have a parent pay account, they can 
donate using this link 

Donate today! 

1. Scroll down to Newbury 10K add donation
2. Go to basket.
3. When given the option for ‘Child Name’ and ‘Year and Class’, please type ‘Newbury 10K’ for both.

Thank you very much.

Mr Langton 

MAKING A DIFFERENCE 
Sixth Form Discusses Sustainable Future at St Bart’s 
In a recent assembly for our Sixth Form students, we explored the power of community 
in creating real environmental change. Drawing inspiration from Mikaela Loach, a 
prominent climate activist, the central theme of the session was the idea that significant 
change often happens beneath the surface—just like the mycelium networks that 
sustain forests. These hidden, interconnected networks work quietly yet powerfully to 
support the ecosystem, much like how small lifestyle changes, community efforts, and activism contribute to 
tackling climate change. 

We discussed how progress may seem slow, but each of us has a vital role in the growing movement for a more 
sustainable future. It's important to remember that while individual actions are important, they alone aren't 
enough. We must come together as a community to create meaningful change. Imagining the world we want to 
live in, understanding the issues, and then taking action—whether big or small—is the way forward. 

To bring this vision to life, students are encouraged to get involved in Greenfest, a local sustainability festival 
happening right here at St Bart’s on 5 April 2025, from 10.30am-3.00pm. This event, run entirely by volunteers, 
promises to be an inspiring, interactive and fun experience, focusing on making a positive impact on nature and 
climate in West Berkshire and beyond. The festival will feature music, crafts, cooking demonstrations, nature-

https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Uniform/Default.aspx?shopid=7729


inspired activities and an opportunity to connect with local environmental groups and like-minded change-
makers. 

It’s a chance to not only learn but also to take active steps towards a sustainable future. Whether you’re 
interested in volunteering or attending, Greenfest offers a space to build lasting relationships and support 
networks to continue making a difference long after the event. Let’s come together as a school community and 
make a real impact! 

YEAR 9 VACCINATION DATE CHANGE REMINDER 
A reminder that, as per recent letters home, the Year 9 Vaccinations (Meningitis ACWY and Tetanus, 
Diphtheria and Polio Booster) have required a date change to Tuesday 1 April (from Friday 28 February). 

For those who have already completed the consent form - thank you. The form will still be valid for Tuesday 1 
April. All parents/carers are requested to complete the form, whether their child is to be vaccinated or not. It is 
essential that the consent form is completed with either a YES or NO. 

Your child should wear either a short-sleeved shirt or their school PE short-sleeved polo shirt on the day, with 
their school blazer. 

A Consent letter 2024-25 and the following documents Teenage 3 in 1 booster leaflet, Meningitis ACWY leaflet, 
and Leaflet for Secondary School Vaccinations were sent to Year 9 parents/carers on 7 January and 4 February 
2025. 

Any queries or questions should be raised with the immunisation team westschoolimms@berkshire.nhs.uk. 

RHODIUM READING CHALLENGE CHAMPIONS: 
Two more St Bart’s students will be added to the honour roll 
of those to complete the St Bart’s Rhodium Reading 
Challenge.  

Year 8 students Alice and Jacob have each read at least 57 
books across the five challenges in order to complete the final 
award in the school’s Reading Challenge. In recognition of 
their achievement and this impressive dedication to reading, 
both were congratulated by Dr Fitter, Headteacher, Mr 
Matthias, English Teacher, and Mrs Hewetson, St Bart’s 
Librarian, who said “ We are so proud of their achievement 
and their fantastic reading efforts, which will reap benefits as 
they carry on through their school careers. We know they are 
keen readers who will continue to challenge themselves with new books”.  Both were awarded with a hamper of 
goodies to enjoy, including their rare Rhodium Badge to be worn with pride.  

Congratulations to Year 8 students Alice and Jacob! 

https://www.stbarts.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/St-Bartholomews-School-Year-9-Men-ACWY-TdIPV-E-consent-letter-2024-25.pdf
https://www.stbarts.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/Teenage-3-in-1-booster.pdf
https://www.stbarts.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/Meningitis-ACWY-leaflet.pdf
https://www.stbarts.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/Leaflet-for-Secondary-School-Vaccinations.pdf
mailto:westschoolimms@berkshire.nhs.uk


PE 
Year 8 Football 
Well done to the 28 Year 8 students who 
represented St Bart's against Kennet on Tuesday 
afternoon. The first half of the match was the 
West Berkshire league fixture where St Bart's 
won 4-0. The second half was a friendly, which 
allowed 10 students that have never 
represented the school before to play in a 
competitive match. Special shout out to Jack, 
Oscar, Euan, Arthur, Jake and Dan who all 
played for Kennet due to them not having enough players. Also, thank you for Adam who stepped in to play as 
our goalkeeper in the first half. Well done to all involved.  

Year 7 Netball 
The sun was shining for the Year 7 fixtures this 
time! The A team just had one match this 
week, and with a strong squad of 10, the girls 
were brilliant at sharing court time and played 
so well together no matter what combination 
was on court. Katie P was awarded Player of 
the Match for her strong defence, stopping 
Trinity School getting anywhere near the goal 
circle and Tilly C was awarded attacking Player 
of the Match for her great positioning and 
shooting skills. Final score was 8-2 to St Bart’s. 

The B team played Trinity B and secured 
another great win, they came out strong 

scoring 5 goals to Trinity’s 1 in the first half. Defence worked hard in the second half keeping a clean sheet, final 
score 6-1. Player of the Match was Emily for scoring 5 goals. Special mention to Izzy and Ella B for their great 
defensive work.  

Next up was Theale. Bart’s found it difficult to play them as they were undisciplined, and the game couldn’t 
flow. Ella B, Ella W and Rose really stood out trying to get the ball to goal. Summer was awarded Player of the 
Match for her versatility in the game shining at GA and GD, final score was 2-1 to Theale.  

Year 11 Netball 
The Year 11s just had one team this week because of school 
trips, they played Kennet School A team in the sunshine. 
Kennet came out strong and turned over Bart’s first centre 
pass. It took a little while for Bart’s to settle with a different 
line up, but they soon found their form. The last 5 
minutes of the game went goal for goal in a very tense 
game, the final whistle went just as the ball made it into the 
Bart’s shooting circle, leaving the score 10-9 to Kennet. 



Thank you to Hazel and Katie from Year 10 for helping out, Grace was awarded Player of the Match for her 
great shooting and bringing the ball down the court. A fun competitive game between friends and club 
teammates, well done everyone.  

Click and find us: 

Alumni 

https://www.futurefirsthub.org.uk/st-bartholomews-school
https://twitter.com/St_Barts_School
https://www.instagram.com/st_barts_newbury/
https://www.facebook.com/stbartsnewbury/
https://www.futurefirsthub.org.uk/st-bartholomews-school


Quiz & Chips 
Evening 

book 
tickets

St Bart’s 
Parents’ Association  

Friday 21 
march 
7.00 PM

st bart’s school hall

invite you to our  

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/stbartspa/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=93641





